
 A front facing view of the home 

of Norma Stansberry, surviving 

spouse of  USAF veteran Billy 

Stansberry, Airman 2nd Class who 

was honorably discharged after 

serving in Korea from 9-16-54 to 

3-28-58. Also of note, Billy was 

twice President of the VFW in Da-

mascus, VA 

 Elevated view of the home 

from Big Windfalls Road in 

Lansing, NC showing sig-

nificant wear of the existing 

roof. 

 Rear facing view of 

the home . 



With a USAA Community Foundation Grant received from MOAA in 

2022 and 2023, the New River Chapter, NC-22, used a combined total of 

the funding to contract the services of Carlos Garcia Construction to 

make repairs for the aging roof of the home of Norma Stansberry which 

had significant problems with leaking throughout… 

In the below photographs, after removing the existing roof, the installa-

tion of a new metal roof was underway.  Continue on for more pictures to 

eliminate any housing insecurity for a deserving surviving spouse. 



Photographs of the work in progress on the home of Norma Stans-

berry by the crew of Carlos Garcia Construction. 

The following pages include a few additional photographs show-

ing the project being completed in order to bring the home to a 

safe resolution from any problems of leaking. 



 

A rear view of the home as 

work continued. 

The nearly completed work being 

made on the roof  

An elevated view of the 

home as repairs were being 

made by the crew of Carlos 

Gonzalez Roofing. 



 

 The team of Garcia Construction are shown in front of the  newly repaired roof 

on 5-23-23. 

 Shown (L to R, back row) Carlos Garcia, Steve Tucker, Jeffry Stansberry, Norma 

Stansberry, Charles Knapp and Doug Ehrhardt.  

 The front row are several of the Garcia crew who made the repairs. 

 Jeffrey Stansberry (L) is pictured with his mother, Norma Stans-

berry along with New River Chapter member COL Charles Knapp, 

MC, USA (Ret.) who was the principal coordinator for the effort. 



Shown (L to R):  Steve Tucker, Jeff Stansberry, Norma Stansberry, 

Charles Knapp and Doug Ehrhardt 

Job well done!!  Thank you MOAA and the USAA 

Community Foundation for helping support a sur-

viving spouse of Veteran Billy Stansberry!  


